Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
July 21, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Miller, Dick Taylor, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Glenn Scott and Rich Dudley.
Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the April and May meetings were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.
Moonlight hike is scheduled for tomorrow at 7:00pm.  It is potluck.  
The Sept. 17 hike up the mountain was discussed.  P.J. Anderson offered to provide up to $500.00 for food.  Rich, Jane, P.J. and Lee Milner will get together to decide who to invite.  Rich will look into invitations through the use of the graphic artist he has access to.  We determined that the FCMSP would serve as facilitators, but not sponsors of this hike.  A motion was made that our group would provide up to $200.00 to use as necessary to facilitate the hike and the motion carried unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report

 We have $5047.62. in our account.  

New Business
Jerry passed out procedures he suggested the group use to address Dick’s list of concerns.  A motion was made to accept the procedures with the understanding that a new board could change them as they see fit.  The motion carried unanimously.  The procedures are as follows:
Treasurer’s report:

A treasurer’s report will be presented at each meeting unless excused by the President.

The report should include any expenditures incurred since the last report, any revenue from sales, memberships, or donations.

The report should reflect any money donated but not for general operating purposes.  This would include money donated for land purchase, volunteer program support, or other project donation as designated.

This report is delivered in writing by the treasurer at regular board meetings.

Newsletter:

The newsletter responsibilities are assigned by the board president.

The designated newsletter editor will design the newsletter format and solicit articles and photos for printing.

The editor may set deadlines for submissions.

The editor may edit any article for spelling, grammar, punctuation, length and appropriate content.  The editor and board president have final say on all newsletter publications although board proofing will be utilized for all newsletters when possible.

All articles for the newsletter will be prioritized based on the mission and goals of the FCMSP, as well as any current projects this organization may be involved in.  Members are encouraged to write articles that are focused on Friends activities and park issues.  Other articles will be considered for publication but no article or photo should even be considered as guaranteed for publication.

Any member who submits an article for publication can designate that they do not want their article edited.  Members will understand that such a designation may eliminate their article for consideration.

Consensus vs Parliamentary Procedure/ Roberts Rules of Order:
The board of the FCMSP decided by vote at our formation that we were comfortable conducting board business and making such decision through “general consensus”.  This decision can be reconsidered at any time.

To adopt a formal parliamentary procedure process for our meetings would require having a certified parliamentarian (board approved) at each meeting to advise the President and board of proper procedures and rules governing such rules or motions.  Due to conflict of interest considerations, this person would have to be a non-voting member, and possible someone acting as a paid consultant.  
The current operating procedure allows the President to entertain formal motions or request consensus decisions to be formalized as motions at any time.  Motions require at second and a board vote.  Decisions to spend more than $100.00 of organization money are always formalized by a board vote.  

Recording of Minutes:

Minutes of each meeting are to be documented by the board secretary.

Minutes should be sent no later than 48 hours prior to the next board meeting when possible.

Time to review such minutes will be set aside at each meeting where board members may make corrections.

Board Elections:

Board elections will be held in September at our open meeting.

Officers are elected by the board and will be done at the October board meeting.

By-Laws require a minimum of 7 board members but it can expand.  We currently have 9 members.

Terms expire as follows:

Jane Dillon: Oct. 2007

Jack Busher:  Oct. 2007

Jerry O’Hare:  Oct. 2005

Rick Upton:  Oct. 2005

Lori O’Hare:  Oct. 2005

Pam Karr:  Oct. 2005

Glen Scott:  Oct. 2005

Dick Taylor:  Oct. 2005

Jim Schwerin:  Oct. 2005

Nominations for two-year board terms will be accepted by the board secretary by e-mail or phone.  The members will be notified either by newsletter or e-mail that nominations for board positions are being accepted.  Friends’ members are to contact current board members to make a nomination.  
No self-nominations will be accepted.

No nominations will be accepted after August 10, 2005.

Nominating and electing new board members will be a priority.

Board slate will be presented for approval on August 18, 2005.  If nominations exceed current board openings, the president will contact the board officers and acting as an executive board will formulate interview questions and conduct informal phone or personal interviews with the nominees.  The executive board will then finalize the slate.
Final vote will be taken at the September open meeting.  

Park Ranger update
Rich reported the revised agreement with Denman Investments arrived and is being approved by all involved at State Parks.  Electric should be installed by January 2006, other utilities should be in by April 2006.  Access to the park should be complete by October 2005, but opening to hiking probably won’t be made until Spring 2006.  
The Marcos lawsuit is not going away.  It will be in the courts for years to come, however, park development is carrying on.  

6 million dollars is needed to finish the first phase of the park which includes roads, utilities and site work.  The second phase is to bid out for the Visitor Center, fee station and trailhead parking lot and restroom by next week.  Hopefully, construction will start on phase 2 by September.  Cabins are a separate issue.  It is hoped the Visitor Center can be open by May 2006.  The campgrounds may open by next summer.  The event Center construction is slated to begin next summer and the picnic facilities will slowly be brought on.  
Rich reported Monique from Pueblo is his permanent ranger, but probably won’t be available full time to CMSP until after Labor Day.  

WGN Outdoor Colorado is filming a 5 minute segment on CMSP that will be aired on WGN the Sat. after Labor Day.  
Next meeting will be Aug. 18, 2005.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:55p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

